
 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

— Mass Schedule — 
Monday-Saturday 

 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 

Saturday 5:00 p.m. 

Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 

Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday 7:30-7:50 am or 

3:30-4:30 pm,  

or by appointment. 

Second Sunday of Advent, December 8, 2019 

Dear Parishioners,    

 Today we celebrate the Second Sunday in our season of Advent.  On this 
particular weekend, we hear a hope being established, a hope that someday “a 
shoot shall sprout from the stump of Jesse, and from his roots a bud shall blos-
som.”  Jesse was the father of David, from whose roots the Messiah would come.  
This Messiah would change the direction of the world, from the self-centeredness 
and sinfulness of humanity, to a new spirit within humanity, a spirit of justice and 
faithfulness.  Because of this promised Messiah, there would once again be estab-
lished a sense of peace and righteousness.  And this is even reflected in nature, 
where natural enemies like the wolf and lamb, the leopard and kid, the calf and 
the young lion, the cow and the bear, are at peace with each other.  This seems to 
me to be a reflection of the Garden of Paradise where human kind is at one with 
nature and nature is at one with itself.  There is to be no conflict and we are one 
with each other as well as one with our God. 

 However, this ideal that is presented didn’t happen with the first Coming 
of the Messiah, nor has it happened since.  We hope that when the Messiah will 
come again, that once again the spirit of peace, righteousness, and forgiveness 
will be fully established as we take our place in the ultimate Garden of Paradise 
called heaven.  But in the meantime, we are called during this Advent time to 
begin a process of conversion in our own personal lives.  Each of us feel a battle 
taking place within ourselves, a battle with  the forces of evil that seem to be pre-
sent and the power of God’s grace present for all of us.  Who wins this battle?  
When we begin to desire in our own lives only that which God wants of us, we 
would know that God’s grace wins out.  When we resort to our own self-
fulfillment, for wanting only what I want, then we know that evil wins out and we 
will never find the ultimate goal of Advent, namely internal peace.  So my chal-
lenge to each of you is somehow to “let go” of hurts and the forgiveness of inju-
ries, to be reconciled with each other and ourselves.  And when we begin to have 
this type of conversion, Advent will be a season of hope that will give new life 
and new energy to all that we say and do.  May God help us make this a reality. 

 Normally, December 8th, the Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception, is 
a Holyday of Obligation.  When this day falls on a Sunday during Advent, the 
Sunday of Advent takes precedence.  Even though this Solemnity is important to 
us as Mary as the Immaculate Conception is the patron saint of our country and 
our diocese, this Solemnity when falling on Sunday does not take precedence 
over the Sunday of Advent.  So this Solemnity is transferred to Monday, Decem-
ber 9th, but the holyday is abrogated because of this change.  So this year, the So-
lemnity of the Immaculate Conception is not a Holyday of Obligation.  It is still 
an important solemnity and I encourage you to attend Mass.  But there will be no 
special Holyday Mass schedule for this celebration. 

 This weekend we will be having our St. Peter Social Concerns Christmas 
Cookie sale in the cafeteria after all our Masses.  This is a special fund-raiser to 
help this committee in their special ministry within our parish.  Come and buy 
some cookies and always enjoy the delicious cinnamon rolls that will be hot out 
of the oven after all of our Masses.  I encourage you to come down and enjoy. 

Next Meeting       
 

“Reindeer Games” 
 

Sunday, December 8, 2019 
 

6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
 

 

Meet in the Martha Jane Room 
 

 All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome 
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Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

December 8 at 6:00-7:30pm 
in the Gym 

    

A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parishion-

ers and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn more 

about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy these fun 

evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:00-7:30 p.m. Wear your Saints 

Alive Shirt or pick one up that night!   
~Mass Intentions~ 
December 9-15, 2019 

 

9. Monday 8:00 a.m. 

   Roger Cook 

10. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 

   Orville Lubbe 

11. Wednesday 8:30am 

   Will Nonemacher 

12. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 

   Patricia Ginther 

13. Friday 8:00 a.m. 

   Jane L. Yost 

14. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      

   Zakery Haubrich 

14. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 

   Vincent Starr 

15. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 

   Jim Schlipmann 

15. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 

   All The Poor Souls 

15. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 

  Our Parish Family 
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Week of December 8, 2019 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

School of St. Peter 

2500 Maine Street 

Quincy, IL 62301 
Phone: 217-223-1120 

Website: www.stpeterschool.com 
Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 
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“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

 CD of the Week 

The following CDs for Advent and the Christmas 

Season will be available in the Narthex from December 1st  

through January 5th: 

A Journey Through Advent Cycle A by Fr. Robert Barron 

Advent Rethinking the Season by Dr. Tim Gray 

Full of Grace, The Message of the Angel by Vinny Flynn 

Prepare the Way of the King, Making the Most of Advent by 

Dr. Scott Hahn 

God Made Man by Fr. Shannon Collins 

Angels  Explained by Dr. Mark Miravalle 

The Mystery of Christmas by Fr. Larry Richards 

The True Meaning of Christmas by Venerable Fulton J. 

Sheen 

Discovering Mary by Dr. Scott Hahn 

www.lighthousecatholicmedia.org promo code 104597 
 

Adoration Chapel Hours 

   These are the available hours in the Adoration Chapel: 

Monday 3:00-4:00am, Tuesday 12:00am (midnight)-

1:00am, 1:00-2:00am (alt. weeks), 2:00-3:00am, Friday 

5:00-6:00pm (1, 3, 5 weeks), Sunday 2:00-3:00am. Please 

call Mary at 653-3127 or Gina at 257-9966.  Chapel # is 

214-0132.  
 

Don’t Forget to Turn in Your Commitment Card 

   We’re still in the midst of our annual Stewardship Renew-

al.  If you haven’t returned your Commitment Card, it is NOT 

too late. Returning your card is an important part of being 

an active member of St. Peter.  Please take this opportunity 

to discern how God is calling you to grow closer to Him this 

year. 
 

QND/PMO Christmas Choral Concert  

   The choirs of Quincy Notre Dame and the Parochial Music 

Organization will present a Christmas Choral Concert on 

Monday, December 9 at 7:00 pm in St. Peter Church.  Come 

listen to favorite Christmas carols and songs presented by 

choristers in grades 4-12.  The choirs are directed by Mon-

ica Scholz and accompanied by Robert March and Hana 

Knuffman.  Free-will donations will be accepted at the 

door.  Everyone is welcome! 
 

Chaddock Outreach - Santa Express 

   Each year Chaddock collects and distributes hundreds of 

presents to the children they serve and their families.  With 

so many items, they are in need of extra hands to catalog, 

sort and wrap gifts.  All work will be done with Shawna Bun-

nell in the Osborn building at Chaddock.  The work sessions 

are December 10, 12, 17 and 19.  You can sign up at the 

address below or contact Elizabeth Brown (217) 257-9085.  

Th ank  y ou !  h t t ps : / /w ww .s ig nu p ge n i us .c o m/

go/4090E4BABA728A31-chaddock. 
 

Christmas Crazy Quarters Auction at St. Francis 

   Christmas Crazy Quarters Auction will be hosted by St. 

Francis Solanus School PTO.  It will be Friday, December 13 

at 6:00pm in the St. Francis Solanus Parish Hall. Doors 

open at 5:00.  Vendors will be on site for Christmas shop-

ping.  There will be a delicious pulled pork sandwich, chips, 

and drink offered for $5.  Other snacks and drinks are avail-

able for purchase, or you may bring your own. Proceeds will 

go toward equipment, activities, and materials that benefit 

our school students. Questions about this may be directed 

to Mrs. Marsha Collins at mcollins@stfrancissolanus.com. 

Area Events 

Sunday, Dec. 8: St. Anthony Pancake & Sausage Breakfast, 

7:30am-Noon. Adults $8, Children $4 (under 5 free). Advanced 

meet orders: sausage, chops or ribs 3 lbs. $12; 5 lbs. $20; 

cooked links 5 lbs. (precooked weight) $25. Call orders to 257-

2108 through 5pm November 30th. No orders accepted after 

that time. 
 

Additional Reconciliation During Advent 

   The following are additional times for this week for Reconcilia-

tion during our Advent season.  

December 10, 12 (weekday evenings) - 5:00-6:30pm 

December 14 (Saturday) - 7:30am-7:50am (regularly sched-

uled) and 3:00pm-4:30pm (move up regularly scheduled to 

3:00pm) 
 

St. Veronica Guild 

   The St. Veronica Guild will meet Thursday, December 12 in 

the Lower Level of the rectory after 8:00 a.m. Mass, making 

prayer shawls & blankets for those who need to feel the love of 

Jesus in a time of need. All are welcome, please join us! 
 

St. Peter Young Adult Group  

   Ladies! Join us for a fun "Ladies Night In" to celebrate the 

holiday season and gather to meet new friends in our church! 

 December 10th at 6:00 PM  

 The Sutter Home: 1416 Kieferlund Ct. in Quincy 

   We will have a potluck dinner, "favorite things" gift exchange, 

and fellowship! Bring a friend and join us! For more details, 

please visit our St. Peter Young Adult Group Facebook page or 

email Elise at elisemsutter@gmail.com.   
 

Coffee After Mass 

   Please join us for fellowship, coffee, and a light breakfast af-

ter 8:00am Mass, Friday, December 13 in the Narthex. Come 

visit with those people you see at Mass but may not get a 

chance to talk to! All are welcome.  
 

Christmas Mass Times 

   The following are the Mass times for          

Christmas: 

     Christmas Eve: 4:00pm, 6:00pm, 8:00pm 

     Christmas Day: 8:00am, 10:00am 

 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 

~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  

~Lilli Foster ~Ian Mehaffy 

~John Meyer                  ~Isabella Benner    

~Sharon Zehnle         ~Ray Peters 

~Richard Lauer ~Steve Sinnock    

~Betty C. Wiewel               ~Mike & Pat Creek     ~Mike Barton 

~Kathy Schuckman          ~Arlene Lansing           ~Steve Hull 

~Norma Johnson ~Penny Norton               

~Charles Rakers          ~Darin McCleary   ~Avery Cowick 

To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 

at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

MENU 
Monday: Hot dog/bun, smiley 

fries, spicy pinto beans, mixed 

fruit, pudding cup. 

Tuesday: Sloppy joe/bun, 

corn chips, romaine salad, 

tropical fruit, salad bar 3rd-

8th grade. 

Wednesday: Chicken noodle 

soup, 1/2 grilled cheese 

sandwich, veggie boat/dip, 

peaches, mini oreos. 

Thursday: Beefy cheese na-

chos, cowboy beans, apple 

bosco stick, ice cream cup. 

Friday: French toast/syrup, 

sausage patty, hard boiled 

egg, orange slices, apple 

juice. 

 

THIS WEEK 
 

Monday, Dec. 9:  Staff Christmas 

Brunch 9:00-10:30 - Parent volun-

teers helping with supervising stu-

dents; QND/PMO Choir Concert 7:00 

p.m. in the Church. 

 

Tuesday, Dec. 10: Reconciliation for 

grades 3,4,5; Crazy 8’s Math Club - 

last one this semester. 

 

Wednesday, Dec. 11:  Children’s 

Mass - 8:30 a.m. - 7th grade leading;  

Reconciliation grades 6,7 & 8. 

 

Thursday, Dec. 12: Art Classes for 

grades 4E, 5E, 6E. 

 

Friday, Dec. 13:  Art Classes for 

grades 4W, 5W & 6W; Kindergarten 

Classes making Gingerbread houses 

1:10; CYO Basketball Registration 

due. 

Rest in Peace 
 

May the souls of  
 

 

Mary Lou Morrow 
and Marie Danker 

 

  sing praises with the Angels in Heaven forever. 

CELEBRATING THE SEASON OF ADVENT 

 On Monday, December 2 the students and staff at St. Peter celebrated the 

beginning of Advent by attending a prayer service.  Each student wrote down a bless-

ing on a piece of paper and linked each to create the garland for the advent tree that 

appears in the gym lobby.  We united as a school family to share our blessings during 

this time of waiting for the coming of Jesus. 

QND Music Trivia Night  

   Please join us for the QND Music Trivia Night on Saturday, January 25, 2020 in St. Peter’s 

gym. Doors will open at 6:30 p.m. and the event will start at 7:00 p.m. The cost is $100.00 

per table of eight. Get your friends together, bring your own refreshments and snacks and test 

your music knowledge! Proceeds will support the QND Fine Arts Department. To reserve a ta-

ble, call event coordinator Keith Wiemelt at 217-257-8376 or e-mail kwiemelt@qndhs.org. 

Reservations are confirmed when payment is received. Deadline to register is January 17, 

2020. Must be 21 to participate. 
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—Mass Servers— 
 

Weekday Masses, December 9-14: 
  8:00 a.m.  Dyer Family 
 

Saturday Mass, December 14: 
  5:00 p.m.  Ryan Fetter, Katie Oitker 
 

Sunday Masses, December 15: 
  8:00 a.m.  Isabella Brown, Payton Mock 

  9:30 a.m.  Sullivan Walker, Ben McDonald 

11:00 a.m.  Matthew & Isabella Boudreau 
   

 

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule— 
 

December 9-14:    
Lector:  Ed Lavery 

EMHC:  

John Ley, Angela Lepper 

Fr. Leo’s  column continued  

 

 At this stage of my healing, I am beginning to 
think I made a mistake about my knee replacement sur-
gery.  The reason for this admission is that I have left 
Fr. Aaron with much of the burden of running this par-
ish over the past three weeks.  I am not one for sitting 
around and watching others work.  Fr. Aaron has been 
very good to me and I appreciate all that he has done.  
But as I said, I hate sitting back and feeling like I’m not 
doing anything.  Perhaps this is the lesson of Advent for 
me.  I don’t like being on God’s time but rather need to 
be more in control.  But I have found that the body 
doesn’t heal as fast when one gets older.  So I suppose 
Advent, that waiting in hope, might be more appropriate 
for me as a lesson to learn in my own healing.  I am do-
ing better and the therapy is going well.  I thank all of 
you for your prayers, your words of encouragement, 
and your cards.  They all mean a lot to me.  Thank you.  
I am hoping that sometime next week I will be returning 
to a limited schedule. 
 Just a reminder that next weekend, Dec. 14-
15th, that those people who took tags for the Giving 
Wreath are to return their gifts, wrapped and gift tag 
securely taped on the gift.  The organizations will be 
picking these gifts up on Dec. 16th.  Thank you for 
helping to brighten this Christmas season for some peo-
ple in our community. 
 
 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:   During the physi-
cal fitness class, the teacher had everyone lie on their 
backs with their legs up as if pedaling a bike.  After sev-
eral minutes, one man suddenly stopped. 
 “Why did you stop pedaling?” the teacher shout-
ed. 
 “I didn’t stop,” he replied wheezing, “I’m coast-
ing.” 
 

Mark Your Calendar 
 

Mon. Dec. 9:   
 

Tues. Dec. 10: Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 

  RCIA 7:00 p.m., Martha Jane Room 

  Ladies Cursillo 7:30 p.m., Fr. Bauer Rm 
 

Wed. Dec. 11:  PSR 6:15 p.m., School  

  Ladies Cursillo 7:00 p.m., Fr. Bauer Rm 
 

Thurs. Dec. 12:  St. Veronica’s Guild 8:30 a.m., Lower  

      Level Conf. Room 

  Cribbage 1:00 p.m., Martha Jane Room 
 

Fri. Dec. 13:   
 

Sat. Dec. 14: Rosary 7:30 a.m., Church 

  Giving Wreath Collection Weekend 
 

Sun. Dec. 15:  Daycare 9:30 a.m., Maria Goretti Room 

  Liturgy of the Word 9:30 a.m. Mass, Martha Jane Room  

  Giving Wreath Collection Weekend 
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Parish in Action  

  2019 Giving Wreaths 
 

     Can you believe we are fast approaching Christmas. Where does the time go?  Again, this year St. Pe-

ters will sponsor the Giving Wreath. This is a program that allows us at St Peters a way to help those in our 

community who are less fortunate. Several local organizations send the needs of their people. Each need 

is put on a tag and we put those tags out on tables in the Narthex.  
 

     This will happen November 28 through December 8. You can choose a tag(s) before or after church. 

The gifts are to be wrapped and returned to Church with the gift tag securely taped dur-

ing the weekend of December 14 and 15. The local organizations will pick up their gifts 

on December 16, so NO gifts delivered after December 15.  This will replace the Social 

Concerns 1st Sunday collection for December. Thank you in advance for your generosity! 

Christmas Decorations (Please write legibly) 
  

  To make a donation ($10.00) for Christmas  

poinsettias & decorations in memory of a loved one, please put money in a plain envelope  

labeled “Christmas Decorations” by Sunday, December 15, please include: 
  

A Donation for Christmas Decorations  
  

  

Given by:_________________________________________ 

  

  

  

In Memory of:________________________________________________________________________________________ 

ST. PETER SOCIAL CONCERNS 

CHRISTMAS COOKIE SALE 
DECEMBER 7th & 8th 

In the Cafeteria 
 

Coffee & Cinnamon Rolls Will Be Available! 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 Dec. 1 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $1,267.61 $21,879.57 

Regular Collections $27,581.00 $616,648.73 

Annual School Fund  $12,364.00 $196,290.46 

Holy Days $10.00 $7,783.05 

Christmas $25.00 $45.00 

Totals $41,237.61 $842,636.81 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $736,000.00 

Difference $9,237.61 $106,636.81 

Diocesan Collections   
 

 Justice & Hope: $135 

Cemetery: $100   Dep. Children: $200 

Mission Co-op: $85     Retired Religious:$ 170 

 

Haiti Sister Parish Collections 
Collected: $26,270   

As of 12/1/2019 

Haiti Sister Parish News 
 

     On behalf of Father Michel and his parishioners, thank you for the warm welcome you gave them during their October visit. 

Many of you stepped forward to open your homes; provide meals and transportation; and attend the Sunday Mass and reception 

for them. They repeatedly said how appreciative they were of the kind hospitality they received. Each was given a photo album 

as a memento of their time with their Quincy Sister Parish. 
 

     Father Michel continues to be a good steward of the financial support his church receives from St. Peter Parish. He regularly 

submits an expense report to Father Leo for his review. Recently he was able to fund an outdoor mission, purchase gas for the 

generator and truck, acquire hymnal books, provide assistance for the poor and needy, pay employee salaries, and install tile 

flooring for the church. A local congressman and a mayor have watched the many improvements being made at Our Lady of the 

Assumption Church, and as a result decided to contribute to the expense of the flooring. 
 

     If you want to know more about our Sister Parish and what you can do to support it, you are welcome to come to the next 

meeting on Tuesday, January 21, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. in the Father Bauer Prayer Room. 


